

August 19, 2020

Deborah Matthews Communities of Trust

Dear Ms. Matthews,

I would like to thank you and everyone in the Communities of Trust sewing group for their support of the Fairfax County Public Schools Homeless Program. The face masks you donated to our homeless and needy students is truly appreciated.

The great number of masks your sewing group was able to produce is astonishing. I was amazed by the generous gift of time it took to produce so many face masks, your group is very talented as well as incredibly giving.

I would like to express my sincere thanks for all the effort given to make these face masks, they are so adorable, and I know many children will be happy to have these cute little masks to wear. You have made a serious requirement more enjoyable. The masks will also help keep this very vulnerable population safe. Students may be starting school virtually this year, but I'm happy knowing children will have access to a face mask if they do go out. We are all hoping students will be able to return to school soon and resume normal daily activities.

Let me take this opportunity to thank you and your sewing group again for your generous support of our students.

Kathi Sheffel

Homeless Liaison

KS/ef